
Colorado Wheat Weekly Wire #517 danmaltby.riskmgmt@gmail.com 12/03/21  pg. 1 

 

Hello Colorado Wheat. 

Let’s just get it out on the table. I believe the old-crop wheat rally of crop year 21/22 is over. We will see 

dead-cat bounces from time to time, but stick a fork in it, as she’s done. 

I think the Russian talk about limiting wheat exports is nonsense, and I doubt they are not going to 

invade Ukraine, and no one is going to torpedo the tiny straight in Istanbul to shut off the Black Sea 

wheat outlet. StatsCan’s Friday spring wheat report was a non-event. The rain on the Aussie wheat crop 

did not reduce their massive, possibly record crop, and any quality issues will be taken care of by price 

spreads. 

We will see the USDA’s Dec WASDE update this Thursday, but there will be nothing in it that’s friendly 

wheat. The market may ignore the report, as the Grain Stocks coming out in a month (Jan 12) will be 

more important fundamentally, and we’ll also get winter wheat seedings then, and …I think that will be 

bearish too. But having said that, even though I’m a Big Bear, it’s hard for me to recommend selling your 

new-crop even though prices are great, it’s too dry for comfort. 

Can this storm change that outlook? I doubt it, but I wish it would. 

 

 

Charts and discussions follow, with the goal of giving you useful information to help you with your business. My disclaimer 

remains the same: these are my sometimes rapidly changing opinions, but if you are growing wheat to be sold to the milling 

market, or export wheat market, I believe you should buy certified, fungicide treated seed, and 1. Be willing to store your 

wheat, if it’s the right thing to do 2. Apply 60 # of Nitrogen and 15# of Sulfur at planting, and in the spring, apply another 30# 

of N; and if it’s a wet spring, re-apply another 30# of N about 3 weeks later, and 3. Don’t sell your wheat without discussing 

protein premiums 
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Here's how the market ended the week, with KC down 35c and below the 4-week closing low double-

bottom support at the $8.34 area: 

CLOSE KWH22 KWN22 CH22 CN22 WH22 MWH22 SF22 SX22 CRD21 ES21 

12/03 $8.24 $8.12 $5.84 $5.86 $8.04 $10.21 $12.67 $12.34 $66.10 $4538 

11/26 $8.69 $8.49 $5.92 $5.96 $8.41 $10.49 $12.53 $12.40 $68.15 $4596 

11/19 $8.35 $8.26 $5.71 $5.83 $8.23 $10.10 $12.63 $12.51 $75.94 $4695 

11/12 $8.33 $8.18 $5.77 $5.89 $8.17 $10.50 $12.44 $12.40 $79.69 $4678 

11/05 $7.79 $7.74 $5.53 $5.69 $7.67 $10.10 $12.06 $12.11 $80.13 $4690 

10/29 $7.86 $7.75 $5.68 $5.79 $7.73 $10.52 $12.50 $12.41 $81.78 $4597 

10/22 $7.74 $7.62 $5.38 $5.51 $7.56 $10.13 $12.31 $12.24 $83.76 $4537 

10/15 $7.44 $7.46 $5.26 $5.40 $7.34 $9.69 $12.26 $12.22 $81.73 $4463 

10/08 $7.38 $7.43 $5.31 $5.46 $7.34 $9.47 $12.54 $12.49 $78.76 $4382 

10/01 $7.57 $7.50 $5.42 $5.55 $7.55 $9.29 $12.57 $12.40 $75.58 $4344 

9/24 $7.28 $7.20 $5.27 $5.38 $7.24 $9.16 $12.95 $12.54 $73.61 $4446 

9/17 $7.13 $7.17 $5.27 $5.36 $7.09 $9.01 $12.93 $12.56 $71.38 $4422 

This is KC H; the slower, older uptrend is still intact, although the quicker one has been violated. The 

only sell signal apparent is indeed the close below the $8.34 area double bottom support mentioned 

earlier, so if you’re still long old-crop, maybe you prefer to wait for a better signal. Some of you would 

rather sell rallies instead, so you will have to wait too. I suspect the market’s job is to make long 

positions have an uncomfortable wait. 
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The weekly export loading scorecard continues to show a very slow USA wheat exports pace; I think we 

will see a small reduction in the USDA’s USA wheat export forecast. 

WEEK 
ENDED 

(11/26/21) 

Weekly 
loadings 

Accumulated 
in season  

Estimated 
fudge 
factor 

Total 
loaded 

est* 

USDA 
projection 

Amount 
needed 

Weeks 
to go 

Bu per 
week 

needed 

Corn 36.9 379.8 60 394 2,500 2106 40 52.7 

Soybeans 85.5 774.2 30 781 2,050 1269 40 31.7 

All wheat 13.6 361.0 45 382 860 478 27 17.7 

Milo 7.4 29.7 5 31 320 289 40 7.2 

         

LAST WEEK         

Corn 36.6 342.8 60 355 2,500 2145 41 52.3 

Soybeans 82.8 691.1 30 698 2,050 1352 41 32.9 

All wheat 7.3 347.4 45 369 860 491 28 17.5 

Milo 8.5 22.3 5 23 320 297 41 7.2 

  

They should drop their corn export forecast too, and increase their soybean export forecast, but they 

could easily decide to change none of the three.  

Wheat-by-class…more of the same. If the USDA does make a change, I’d expect it to be a 25 million bu 

reduction to HRW. 

WEEK 
ENDED 

(11/26/21) 

Weekly 
loadings 

Accumulated 
in season  

Estimated 
fudge 
factor 

Total 
loaded 

est* 

USDA 
projection 

Amount 
needed 

Weeks 
to go 

Bu per 
week 

needed 

HRW 3.6 136.3 15 144 360 216 27 8.0 

SRW 0.8 54.3 10 59 120 61 27 2.3 

HRS 6.3 100.3 10 105 215 110 27 4.1 

White 2.9 66.6 10 71 150 79 27 2.9 

HAD 0.0 3.6 0 4 15 11 27 0.4 

         

11/18/21         

HRW 4.1 132.7 15 140 360 220 28 7.9 

SRW 0.3 53.5 10 58 120 62 28 2.2 

HRS 1.4 93.9 10 99 215 116 28 4.1 

White 0.9 63.7 10 68 150 82 28 2.9 

HAD 0.1 3.6 0 4 15 11 28 0.4 
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Gulf bids are unchanged, having rolled to the H at even money. You might have read the spot domestic 

milling market is hot, but that market almost never affects these posted bids, and I believe the spot 

milling market is inverted.  

GULF     
date 12 pro ords diff  
12/3/2021 190 124 66 H 

11/26/2021 190 125 65 Z 

11/19/2021 190 124 66  
11/12/2021 190 125 65  
11/5/2021 190 125 65  

 

The posted bids in the country mainly followed the board down 35c, although keep in mind the bids 

were basis the Z last week. We see a touch of basis indecision, but prices are still very good: 

Date SE Colorado Chey. Wells Burlington Holyoke area Roggen area 

12/03 $8.04-$8.34 $8.06 $7.84-$7.51 $7.51-$7.75 $8.04-$8.34 

11/26 $8.25-$8.70 $8.30 $8.15-$8.25 $7.95-$8.20 $8.45-$8.75 

11/19 $7.95-$8.40 $8.00 $7.85-$7.95 $7.65-$7.90 $8.15-$8.45 

11/12 $7.93-$8.38 $7.98 $7.83-$7.93 $7.63-$7.88 $8.13-$8.43 

11/05 $7.39-$7.84 $7.44 $7.29-$7.39 $7.09-$7.29 $7.59-$7.99 

BASIS SE Colorado Chey. Wells Burlington  Holyoke  Roggen area 

12/03(H) -20, +10 -18 -50, -40 -73, -49 -20, +10 

11/26(Z) -40, +05 -35 -50, -40 -70, -45 -20, +10 

11/19(Z) -40, +05 -35 -50, -40 -70, -45 -20, +10 

11/12(Z) -40, +05 -35 -50, -40 -70, -45 -20, +10 

11/05(Z) -40, +05 -35 -50, -40 -70, -50 -20, +20 

Date Concordia Salina Hutch/Wichita Ark City 

12/03(H) -23 -35, -13 -41, -15 -31 

11/26(Z) -20 -33, -10 -38, -15 -31 

11/19(Z) -20 -33, -05 -38, -15 -31 

11/12(Z) -20 -33, -05 -38, -15 -31 

11/05(Z) -20 -33, -05 -38, -15 -31 
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Corn has moved out of the 50Cent Club, to maybe a 75c club. I’m not sure there is a good reason to take 

out $6.00 and move higher, but there doesn’t seem to be a reason to take out the $5.26 support either. 

 

 

This is the long-term weekly continuous corn chart. The horizontal line is $5.75, an area which seems to 

be an action level. I think I’d get more corn sold if I was sitting on a chunk. 
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Jan soybeans…are currently stuck between $13.00 and $12.00: 

 

Nearby soybeans – nearby KC wheat, on a weekly continuous…suggest the historic bean slide is over, 

but the big funds that trade this are probably waiting to get back in this: 

 

Beans gained $6.00 on wheat, over a year and a half, starting late April of 2020. Fairly typical in that the 

rally took 18 months, but it was wiped out in only a third of the time. 

Maybe the “crop report” Thursday will give us something new to talk about, but maybe not. I think this 

holding pattern could easily continue for a bit. Have a good week. Stay Safe. 
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